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       Aberuthven Primary School

    Newsletter

   May & June 2020
Dear Parents/Guardians and Friends,

I hope that this Newsletter finds you and your families safe and well. I wanted to give an update on some of the upcoming activities this term.
Staff have all been working from home, continuing to fulfil our roles, albeit in a slightly modified way. We continue to have weekly staff meetings and fortnightly teacher collegiate meetings to allow us to continue to plan for now and the future. We have even managed to squeeze in a weekly Staff Quiz! All are currently safe and well.
Once again, I would like to express my sincere thanks to you all for your support and for engaging with your child’s Home Learning activities. As yet, there has been no date set for Schools to return however I will share any information with you all as soon as I am able. In the meantime, keep up the amazing work!

Staffing
I am delighted to share that Mrs Ann-Marie Ritchie will be continuing in her current role, as Class 2 teacher on a Monday & Tuesday and RCCT cover in Class 1 on a Wednesday morning, on a Fixed Term Basis until Friday 2nd October 2020. We hope to advertise this as a permanent post early into Term 1 2020-2021.
In-Service Day

Please note that school is closed to pupils on Friday 22nd May for In-Service Staff training.  

‘Home Learning Survey’ Feedback

Thank you to all who provided feedback via our Home Learning Survey. 

The resounding feedback shared was very positive and indicated that the vast majority of our families are happy with the current ‘Home Learning’ offering available, in terms of content, layout, Teacher feedback and amount of work provided. I want to take the opportunity to thank you again for your support in accessing their learning during this challenging time. On behalf of our Staff and I, I want to say an additional thank you for the many lovely, kind and supportive messages we have received from you over the last 6 weeks. They have meant a great deal to all of us and have really helped to keep our spirits up!

Pupil Reports

You should have received your child’s Interim Report for March 2020. This was issued via email. If you have not yet received a copy please contact staff via Seesaw or email aberuthven@pkc.gov.uk.
PKC have issued further guidance to Schools in terms of Reporting. In line with this information, we will not be issuing ‘End of Year’ Reports for our pupils in June 2020.

Health Week- Monday 1st - Friday 5th June 2020
We have a wonderful week full of exciting, digital activities planned for our pupils over the course of Health Week. Our weekly Home Learning Grids will include a variety of Wellbeing activities. In addition, a daily wellbeing challenge will be posted for our pupils to complete over the course of each day. 
Summer Events
Through Staff discussion, it has become apparent to us that sadly some of our Term 4 celebrations will no longer be able to take place, our Summer Concert and Sports Day will not go ahead as planned.

However, Staff feel that we will be able to plan a digital offering of our ‘Celebration of Success Afternoon’. At the moment, we are still in the initial planning stages and initial thoughts were that it may be in the form of PowerPoint, with certificates posted out to our pupils. We will continue to work on this. Further information to follow nearer the time.
Parent Zone: CAMHS
This may be a resource you may find useful during school closure:
CAMHS have created a website ‘for young people, carers and professionals to pool together lots of helpful resources from across the internet that are available to help support your mental health and well-being.’
https://www.camhs-resources.co.uk/
Primary 1 Transition
Staff have been working on a digital transition plan for our new Primary 1 pupils who will be joining us in the new School year. Our new Primary 1 Parents will be contacted in early June 2020.
Primary 7 Transition
We have been in close communication with the relevant High Schools over the past few weeks to ensure that our Primary 7s have a smooth transition into S1 in the new School year. Staff have shared necessary transition data with High Schools and will be taking part in transition meetings over the course of the next few weeks. This will ensure a thorough handover between Primary and Secondary staff.
TCSoA High School have created an online team for Primary 7 pupils due to join them in the new school year. Information about how to access this group has been shared via Seesaw. Should Primary 7 pupils require support with this, please contact TCSoA via email at auchterarder@pkc.gov.uk. 
Diary Dates 
Fri 22 May – School closed to pupils for In-Service Day
1st-5th June-  Health Week

Wed 1st July – Last Day of Term

Please do not hesitate to get in touch should you require any further information. Remember that you can also find up to date information via our School website and you can follow the School on Twitter @AberuthvenPS.
Warmest wishes,
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Nicola Tyrrell
Head Teacher
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If you have any comments or suggestions which you wish to make us aware of please complete this slip and place it in the suggestions box in the school foyer.




















Pupil’s name:_________________    Class:___________   Signed:_______________      Date:___________





Aberuthven Primary School


Parent Suggestions –


May & June 2020











